
FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION - DISTRICT FOUR 

Nightly Intersection Closure at US 1 and Ocean Avenue 
State Road (SR) 5/US 1 (S. Federal Hwy) Improvements Project 
From George Bush Boulevard in the City of Delray Beach to Murano Bay Drive     
in the City of Boynton Beach 
Financial Project ID Number: 437834-1-52-01  

SR 5/US 1 Improvements Project   

 

Nightly Intersection Closure at US 1 and Ocean    
Avenue, Sunday Night March 29, 2020 through 
Thursday night April 2, 2020 
 
 

• The intersection of US 1 and Ocean Avenue will be 
closed, nightly, 10 p.m. until 6 a.m., Sunday night, 
March 29, 2020 through Thursday night, April 2, 2020 
for asphalt replacement, weather permitting 

 

• Various lanes will be closed in each direction;        
however, one northbound and southbound lane will 
be open to local traffic each night 

 

• Detour: Motorists may detour via Seacrest Boulevard, 
Woolbright Road, and State Road A1A/Ocean Drive 
during this time 

 

• When intersection closures are not in place, one lane 
may be closed in each direction, daily, 8 a.m. until 3 
p.m., and nightly, 10 p.m. until 6 a.m., Sunday night 
through Thursday night  

 

• Advanced notice: Once the work is completed at US 1 
and Ocean Avenue, the intersection of US 1 and 
Boynton Beach Boulevard is expected to be closed the 
following week, Sunday night, April 5, 2020 through 
Thursday night, April 9, 2020, weather permitting 

  

PROJECT IMPROVEMENTS 
 

• Milling and resurfacing, roadway reconstruction,    
concrete curb and gutter, driveway, sidewalk, bridge 
railing, patterned pavement and bike lane installation 

 

• Drainage, signage and pavement marking upgrades 
 

• Signalization improvements including video and      
pedestrian detection systems 

Scott Passmore, PE, FDOT Project Manager 
scott.passmore@dot.state.fl.us or (561) 891-9321 
 

Carolyn Gish, PE, Senior Project Engineer 
cgish@consoreng.com or (561) 212-0585  
 

Meredith Cruz, Community Outreach Manager 
mcruz@corradino.com or (561) 641-6440 
 

Project website: www.d4fdot.com 

CONTACT INFORMATION 

Construction Cost: $5,430,718                         Construction Began: October 17, 2019                        Anticipated Completion: Early 2021 

FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION MISSION STATEMENT  
The Department will provide a safe transportation system that ensures the mobility of people and goods, enhances 

 

economic prosperity and preserves the quality of our environment and communities.   


